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Emailed to planning@chester-le-street.gov.uk
Chester-le-Street District Council

Chester-le-Street

DH3 3ZB

14 January 2008 

Dear Sir or Madam 

Chester-le-Street Generic Development Control: Issues and Options 

The Home Builders Federation were informed that the above document was out for consultation by one of our Members. We would be grateful if you could check your consultation database to ensure that we are consulted directly in future. The following details should be used:

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner

Home Builders Federation

Brooklands Court

Tunstall Road

Leeds

LS11 5HL

gina.bourne@hbf.co.uk 

Please find to follow our response to the document. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours faithfully

Laura Edwards

Laura Edwards (maternity cover for Gina Bourne)

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
Generic Development Control: Issues and Options 

8. 

The HBF supports Option 6.2. Policies should be worded in general, flexible terms which are open to interpretation. Prescriptive requirements may not be appropriate in all circumstances. 

10. 

This policy presumes that migrants outside of Chester-le-Street will inhabit all new dwellings. There has been no consideration with regard to organic growth within the Borough i.e. newly formed households that are already in the Chester-le-Street housing market and healthcare system moving into the new dwellings and therefore would result in no additional strain on the National Health Service. Developer contributions must be sought in accordance with Government policy guidance in Circular 5/2005 until such a time as that guidance is superseded by any replacement taxation mechanism. That means developers should only be expected to provide for those facilities which are made necessary by the development proposed and not simply in order to make up for existing deficiencies in provision or provide benefits for the community at large. 

11.

Conversion of redundant farm buildings to residential uses should be permitted by the Council. In many circumstances this may be more beneficial to the rural economy as it allows rural residents to remain close to work for example. 

12. 

Yes the Council must allow some neighbourhoods to have housing densities of less than 30 dwellings per hectare.  The document should recognise that in some cases it is appropriate for densities below the minimum of 30 dwellings per hectare where justified. This view is supported by paragraph 47 of PPS3. Allowances must be made for some development at lower densities to enable the provision of a full range of housing. 

19. 

While the industry is working towards integrating the Code for Sustainable Homes, Lifetime Homes and Building for Life criteria in their standard building practices, this is a gradual process, and we would be concerned if overly prescriptive and locally defined design standards obstructed housing delivery.

HBF will continue to ensure that we promote and utilise the Building for Life standards, developed by HBF with CABE, in order to capitalise on a common basis of a common assessment criteria. 

An inflexible application of standards across the Chester-le-Street area is likely to inhibit responsive design to the local context. Applying standards rigidly may result in a lack of innovation in design through inhibiting the ability to respond to particular issues such as car parking or outside space on a site by site basis.

20. 

Given the Government guidance set out in PPS3, the HBF considers it ill-advised to proceed with the principle of a sequential approach in relation to development principles when that approach no longer forms part of emerging Government thinking. The sequential approach has been deliberately omitted from PPS3 as a way of speeding up the delivery of and release of land for housing. Government acknowledges that the sequential approach has been mis-applied by many local authorities and has been used as a tool to avoid releasing sufficient land for housing rather than its intended purpose, which was to ensure that sufficient land was released but that those releases should be the most sustainable.

_1177138949

